
On July 2-3 the Miller County Sheriff's Office, after consultation with the Arkansas 
Department of Health, conducted faculty-wide testing for COVID-19.

All persons incarcerated, along with all employees at the Sheriff's Complex, received tests 
provided by the Arkansas Department of Health. Over the weekend, ADH tested all 
submitted samples.

On Monday, the Miller County Sheriff's Office received a report from the ADH reflecting 
that 85 of the approximately 335 tests administered tested positive for the COVID-19.  

Of those testing positive, all are currently asymptomatic.  A total of five employees tested 
positive, and are included in the total number, and they are likewise, asymptomatic.  

All persons who develop symptoms will receive additional screening and will receive 
immediate medical intervention.  The Arkansas Department of Health, the Miller County 
Detention Center Medical Director, and the Miller County Detention Center Medical Staff 
work diligently to implement recommended protocols.


